
ERRATUM

The printed report ‘Vulnerable through software. Lessons resulting from security 
breaches relating to Citrix software’ contains two inaccuracies.

1.	 The summary on page 7 mentions the intelligence report from the General Intelligence 
and Security Service (AIVD) and the Military Intelligence and Security Service (MIVD) 
and the security advice of the AIVD. In error, it states that both the intelligence reports 
and the security advice came from the MIVD and the AIVD. This is incorrect, the 
intelligence report was from the AIVD and MIVD jointly, the security advice came 
from the AIVD.

2.	 Chapter 3.1.2 on page 54 discusses the intelligence report from the MIVD and AIVD, 
which ‘identified an acute state actor threat aimed at an organization within national 
government’. This is incorrect, the perceived threat of the state actor was aimed at 
two organizations within national government.

Corrections have been made in the reports as published on the Dutch Safety Board’s 
website.


